
 

         WE HOPE YOU HAD A  MERRY CHRISTMAS 

                        AND HAPPY NEW YEAR 

     This time of year brings back fond memories of Christ-
mas’s and New Years celebrations from times past. Some of 
those memories include those from PSH. When you, by 
chance, meet a fellow graduate of PSH, it doesn't  matter 
what year you graduated in, the common ground is that you 
both graduated from PSH and you just start from there. For 
most of us those were happy times. Those Holidays were sim-
pler  mostly care free. We all have our high school stories. 
What is yours? Your alumni association would love to hear 
your story. Email me your fondest memories of PSH at 
mvjaszczak@juno.com  and we may publish your story.   

 President’s Corner by Michael Jaszczak ‘80 
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   Here’s hoping you had a  joyous 
Christmas/Holiday and a very Happy 
New Year. “The weather outside is 
frightful” as the old song says. With 
temps in the mid teens, with wind 
chills in the single digits, it brings back 
memories of walking to  PSH from 
Torrington Ave in the winter. I can 
remember my wife (‘63’) not being 
able to wear pants in school, walking 
to school in her wool skirt, bobby sox 
and spaldings. We have come a long 
way since then. I do not remember 
many snow days when we were in 
school, but I do remember snow days 
during the winter of 63 in college and 
the winter of 78 when I was teaching 
at PSH. We were out of school during 
those snow days, but we always made it  
up to State Road Park hill for sled-
ding. Fond memories of good times. 
Try to enjoy the winter no matter 
where you may be. 

LETTERS TO EDITOR 
Briana Deliewski 2017 
I just wanted to thank you 
for the scholarship I re-
ceived from the GOLD-
EN Redmen Reunion. 
The scholarship is helping 
me tremendously with 
paying for school at Bald-
win Wallace and I really 
appreciate it. Briana  
You are welcome and good 
luck at BW 
Jim Tichy 1967 
Tony your tour of the 
building for our 50th 
Reunion was Great!. I 
am including a donation 
for future tours to help 
with the expenses the 
Alumni Assoc. incurs. 
The tour  was so informa-
tive of so many things I 
never knew about PSH. 
Continued on page 3   

From The Editor’s Desk by Anthony DeMarco ‘62 

Question asked? 
How is the fiscal condition of PSH?   
The inside of the building looks great. 
The terrazzo floors and the ceramic 
green tiles look like they did 64 years 
ago when the building opened in Oc-
tober of 1953. The PSH Auditorium 
which was remodeled a few years back, 
looks great. With new seating and res-
toration of the original band shell, the 
sound is still great. It now holds about 
1300 people. It is the largest auditor-
ium in the system 
The concrete front addition to the 
building has been painted for the first 
time in years, They patched the rebar 
holes that were showing through and 
painted an off white over the whole 
concrete building . The original red 
brick Georgian style building remains 
the same. The clock tower still play the 
alma mater and the fight song each 
day. Cont. pg 3 
 



 
1945 Contact Mel Burkey -
440-885-4995 or       
mburkey@hotmail.com 
 
1946 Meets for lunch 3 
times/year 3RD week Feb, 
June, Oct. Contact: Dick 
Simmerer—440-835-0059 
Gerald Abund440-237-9672 
ggpa1928@gmail.com  
 
1948 Monthly for dinner 
contact: Carole Basile King 
at 440-572-1708 or Dave 
Kane at 216-941-7572.  
 
1949 The 2nd Thursday of 
the month- 11:30AM at 
Contact Elaine Quint  440-
843-3872. 
 
1951 Parma Schaaf  meets 
for lunch 1st Friday of every 
month at Katherine’s Res-
taurant Contact Joan Kalat 
440-843-9122 
 
1952 contact Jean Walter 
At 440-582-3641 June 17th 
1955 Katherine’s Restau-
rant Pearl Rd. 9 AM 

 
, Contact Bob Funk 440- 476-- 
6662 
 
1956 The Parma Senior High 
Class of '56 holding its Quar-
terly Brunch the third Satur-
day in March, June, Sept and 
Dec . 11:30 AM party room at 
Fugi Grill 1930 Snow Rd. (at 
Broadview) contact 
www.psh.com or call Carol 
216-676-4046 or Judy 440-237
-0020 
 
1958 Lunch quarterly contact 
John Tomko 440-799-2737 or 
C Gerhardstein at  
carolg712@sbcglobal.net  
 
1959 The class of 1959 wom-
en meet third Wednesday  
each month. Contact Carol 
Rahe 440-234-4894 or Anita 
Koeth 440-526-1141 for  in-
formation.  Men meet 1St 
Wedensday every month  
 
1960 & 1961 Dinner every 
month Contact Judy Love 
Girard @ 440-888-4911 
 

1983 35th Maria Daniels  Lang  
6363 Stanbury Parma  441229 

1988 30th  ContactTammy Crow-
ley O’Neill 8492 Barbara Dr. 
Strongsville 44149  
tntoneill@wowway.com 

*1993 25th  Contact  Christopher 
Sprock 5807 Bradley Parma 
44129 

1998 20th Contact Robyn 
Dorocak Mack at 1803 Oaklawn 
Dr. Parma  44149 

2003 15th  Contact Leigh 
Goughnour Johnson 460 Vic-
toria Lake Circle Brunswick 
44212 440-382-2932 

2008 10th  Contact ? 

If you are part of a reunion 
committee with  information 
about your reunion contact  
pshalumni@pshalumni.org 
attn. Mike Jaszczak   

 

It is the 25Th reunion for class 
of 1993 and the 50Th reunion 
for the Class of 1968 
Please contact the person 
listed for further information 
or www.pshalumni.org 

1948 70th Donald Staufer 
8313 Sierra Oval 44130  

1953 65th contact Marilyn 
Marquette Coleman  

1958 60th Contact Judy Ros-
kovich Mackulin 9321 Grist 
mill Dr. N Ridgeville 44039 

1963 55th 1967 55th  contact 
Darlene DeMarco at shoela-
dy45@yahoo.com 

*1968 50th  Contact  Barbara 
Snowden Smallwood  at barb-
smallwood@zoominternet,net 

1973 Babara Bendler Gannon 

7665 Kline Dr. Middleburg 
Hts. 44130 bagsey-
ann@aol,com 

1978 45th Maria Daniels Lang 
6364 Stanbury 44129 

Reunion News for Monthly and Quarterly Meetings 

Reunion News for 2018 Classes ending 3s and 8s 

Page 2 

   Tradition 

Our Sympathy goes out to all fami-
ly and friends who have lost a 
loved one. Every effort is made to 
verify notifications of a deceased 
Alumni member. We ask that you 
provide some form of verification 
from a newspaper or other source.  
Send : Webmaster at psha-
lum@pshalumni.org or the PSH 
Alumni office 6285 W. 54th St. 
Parma 44129. 
 
57 Daniel Schuster 
61 Donna Sindelar Andeoski 
61 Nancy Weitzel Baker 
61 Donald Doering 
61 Wallace Judge 
62 Doama Webb Kaplan 
62 Judith Bemesch Trohan 
62 Owen Uhler 
62 Ken Weber 
62 Matt Wilding 
62 Pete Bednar 
63 Robert  Ezinski 
63 Allen Darrall 
63William  Mengerink 
63 William Czajkowski 
63 David Pinski 
63 William Frederick 
65 Robert Haas 
67 Walter Dailey 
67 Terrence Durica 
67 William Hoppwood 
67 Frank Kulon Jr. 
67 Linda Malliski  Piazza 
67 Lanna Mckenzie Tisdall 
67 Richard Moskalski 
67 Barbara RubinoWerbenec 
67 Patric Scott 
68 Constance Stevens 
68 Jacqueline Skony 
68 Ronald Banks 
68 Gail Schnur 
68 Julie Materna  Kloth 
68 Kenneth Richard Kimball 
 68 Salvatore Cilluffo 
68 Nadia (Nancy) Zabolotny 
Oseredczuk 
68 Raymond Hybryk 
68 Walter Danylewycz 
72 Doug Henry 
74 Brent White 
76 Linda Conrad Kostel 
76 Darlene Lowry Child 
 

Teachers/Staff/ Administra-
tors 
‘52 -’81 Emily Wilson Eng-
lish Dept. Chair 
 

PSH Alumni Association 
Here is how to contact us 
pshalumni@pshalumni.org 
 Web pshalumni.org 
Tradition Staff 
 
Editor: Anthony DeMarco’62 
Darlene Wendel DeMarco’63 
Printer Dan  Salloum PSH ‘95 
             Mike Sposet   PSH ‘95 
Web master: Char Eastin Rossi 
‘71 
Technical Support Damon De-
Marco ‘89 
Leave a phone message for An-
thony at 440-572-2375 or Mike 
Jaszczak at 440—885-3700 

Alumni Assoc. Board  
Michael Jaszczak’80 President 
Chris Leo   ‘03 V.P. 
Gene Filipow ‘57 Treasurer 
Judy Sevcik Genco ’72 Sec. 
Darlene Wendel DeMarco’63  
Anthony DeMarco ‘62 
Debbie Dimas Audie’76 
Carol Bartel ‘54 
Lou Bentzen’60 
Brian Brochetti’03 
Gil Fritzsche’65 
Marcia Voss Sendrey’59 
Terry Woycitzky’64  
Jessica Tomc ‘ 06 
Nancy Fedak ‘66 Emeritus 

PSH Golden Reunion #5 

For all classes Previous to 1968 
DATE AUGUST 25TH 2018 at 
The PSH Cafeteria from 10am to 
2:30 pm. Look for the registra-
tion form on the Alumni web site 
pshalumni.org  and in the Spring 
issue or Contact Tony DeMarco 
at demarco31@sbcglobal.net 

IN MEMORIAM 

 
If you would like your class 
monthly meetings listed let us 
know . 
Contact Mike Jaszczak 440-885-
3700 or Tony DeMarco , 440-
572-2375 and leave a message. 

In Memorium cont 
Teachers 
2017 Kenneth Wiley PhysEd 
2017 Barbara Brashear  Eng 

mailto:mburkey@hotmail.com
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PHOTOS FROM THIS YEARS PSH ALUMNI GOLF OUTING JUNE 16TH. BECOME A 

PART OF  NEXT YEARS GOLF OUTING AS A GOLFER, HOLE SPONSOR, OR A DO-

NOR. NEXT YEARS OUTING IS  FRIDAY  JUNE  15TH AT RIDGEWOOD GOLF 

COURSE AT 8 AM LOOK FOR MORE INFORMATION IN THE SPRING TRADITION OR 

ON OUR WEBSITE. THANK YOU TO BRIAN VEVERKA AND  DARLENE DEMARCO 

FOR THEIR OUTSTANDING JOB OF RUNNING THE OUTING THIS YEAR. THANKS 

ALSO TO THE VOLUNTEERS — DARLENE, BRIAN, SUE VEVERKA,TONY DE-

MARCO,CHRIS SOBOLEWSKI, SUE MADDEN, GILL FRITZCHE, TERRY WOYCITSKI, 

DEBBIE THORNSBERRY, JIM BARTEL. THANKS TO DAVE AND RIDGEWOOD GC 

Contued from  pg 1 LETTERS TO EDITOR 

I am also impressed with the condi-
tion of the building after all these 
years— still the Queen of HighSchools. 
Thank you Jim for your donation and kind 
words. I agree it is still a great high school 
 
Allison Pacanovsky 
Thank you again for your generous 
scholarship. I attended an Operation 
Stem two week camp at Cleveland 
State in August. I reviewed math 
principals, watched the solar eclipse, 
explored the campus and made 
friends that are studying engineering. 
I will send my grades in December. 
Thank you for your Support 
 
Anonymous 
Thank you for the hard copy of the 
Tradition Newsletter. I do not use a 
computer. I enjoy reading about what 
is happening at my old school and 
the stories about some of the old 
times at PSH. I especially like stories 
about former graduates and what 
they accomplished in their lives. It 
makes me proud to be a graduate  of 
Parma High. Looking forward to the 
next issue. 
Thank you for  your kind words and 
I will try to keep doing the hard copy 
of the Tradition for as long as I can. 
Please be  patient and if you do not 
see your letter for 2 issues , resend it 

 
Gil Fritzche ‘65 
I think the Golden Redman Reunion 
is a great concept and as word gets 
out from those who attend, attend-
ance will continue to grow.  Those in 
attendance always have a good time 
and they are getting to know people 
from graduating classes other than 
their own.  I know it takes a great 
deal of time and effort to host this 
event, but when I see all the Redmen 
enjoy the day, it seems to be worth it 
all.  
Thank you and I agree 

Anonymous I love the Tradition 
Newsletter, I get such a great feeling 
when I read it. The articles about 
former grads is very interesting. I 
like to her about current news and 
the scholarship winners in the 
Spring and Fall issues. 
I would like to make this donation 
to the Tradition for  use as you see 
fit. Thank you again for keeping the 
Tradition alive. 
Thank you for your generous dona-
tion and your interest in helping to 
keep the Tradition in print.  
 
Please send your letters to the Editor 
Your letters and suggestions are 
greatly appreciated and given due 
consideration. Send mail to PSH 
ALUMNI 6285 W 54th St Attn To-
ny DeMarco Parma, OH 44129 or 
by email with the subject as PSH 
TRADITION to  
tdemarco31@sbcglobal.net 

Cont pg 1 The Editors Desk 
This years Sr. class will be ap-
proximately  300 students with 
about 1500 students  from 8th 
through 12th grade.  
This issue marks our 24th vol-
ume of the Tradition. Over the 
years we have tried to make 
each issue informative and en-
tertaining We try to let you 
know what is currently hap-
pening at PSH while remem-
bering the past. So this year we 
will try to include more pho-
tos, and articles from our read-
ers. We have so many interest-
ing grads with stories to tell 
about lives at PSH and after. 
Our goal is to provide the hu-
man fabric  of PSH, who we 
are and what we have done. 

 

Photo of the updated Auditorium 
during the morning assembly for 
the Hall of Fame inductions.  

 

Photo of the snows of Parma and the 
surrounding area. Temps in the single 
digits with wind chills below zero 
12/27/17 
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Here are the 2017 HOF recipients from left to right— Mrs. Wm Koptis accepting for William, Dr. John 
Jaszczak, Cynthia Hilling, Dr. Judy Jadlowsky, Bruno Tommasini, Bruce Saban, David Sherba, John Skory  
Not Pictured Mark Raiff  and Robert Sherba.  

  

Our 2017 Distinguished Alum-

ni Hall of Fame Inductees 

Cynthia Hilling ‘58 - Founder of the 

Ridgewood Preschool, Community 

Leader contributor to many Communi-

ty Organizations 

Dr. Judy Jadlowsky ‘99- A pioneer in 

the field of virology and immunology 

as it pertains to HIV. Author numer-

ous scientific publications 

Dr. John Jaszczak ‘79-Professor of 

physics at Michigan Technological Uni-

versity and Adjunct Curator of A. E. 

Seaman Mineralogical Museum. He 

discovered a new mineral, Merlinoite. 

William A Koptis ‘45 - (deceased) Owner 

of Sports Center sporting goods and ma-

rine business in Parma. 51 year career at 

New England Life Insurance 

Mark Raiff ‘82-Math Teacher, Coach, 

Principal, Director and current Superin-

tendent of Olentangy Schools in Lewis 

Center OH. 

David Scherba‘74 and Robert Scherba 

‘75. These  brothers are entrepreneurs, 

their business is the largest manufactur-

er of Inflatables in the United States. 

Their Inflatable tunnels through which 

athletic teams run through (Parma 

teams, College and NFL teams) can be 

seen all across the country 
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 Alumni Assoc. Sports 
News 
FALL SPORTS  WRAR-UP 
The Parma Footbal Team had 
a tough season . But Redmen 
did manage to win the city 
championship by beating both 
Valley Forge and Normandy 
to keep the rivalry Trophies 
on W. 54 th Street. Senior 
Mark Post was named the 
conference Outstanding Of-
fensive player. 
The Redmen Girls Soccer 
team season was highlighted 
by a victory over Normandy 
and PSH Coach Sandy Find-
ley was awarded the Kim Ma-
honey  Award by The Greater 
Cleveland Soccer Coaches 
Association for her efforts in 
teaching the sport and life 
lessons through soccer. 
The Redmen Golf Team 
coached by PSH grad Bill 
Jeckell finished 9 and 4  and 
swept the city rivals Norman-
dy and VF 
PSH Coaches are Football—
Bruce Saban ’85, Boys Soccor
– Sean McCue, Girls Soccer— 
Sandy Findley,  Golf— Bill 
Jeckell, Cross Contry and 
Track— Keven Shadrach, Ice 
Hockey— Joe Gaudino,  Soft-
ball— Allie Scali, Athletic Di-
rector Ryan Madison. 

John E Skory ‘77- President of 

the Cleveland Illuminating Com-

pany. Developed Degreed pro-

gram at CCC for CEI. 

Bruno Tommasini ‘59– Had a 

dedicated career in Law Enforce-

ment in the Seven Hills, and 

Broadview Hts. Police Depart-

ments. Retired as a Lieutenant in 

1989. Active volunteer. Recog-

nized as Ohio Fraternal Order of 

Police Member of the Year. 

Dr.Bruce Saban ‘88- PSHS Social 

Studies Teacher Head Varsity 

Football coach. Motivational His-

tory involvement of students. 

PSH ALUMNI DONORS 
2017 
All donations are tax deductible. 
Remember our $1 for each year 
you have been a graduate of Par-
ma High or PSH. 
Include your name (maiden), ad-
dress, class year, a phone# and or 
email address where you can be 
reached. Send your donation to 
PSH Alumni Attn. Donation 
6285 W 54th St Parma, Oh 44129 
Make checks payable to the PSH 
Alumni Association and indicate 
where you would like your dona-
tion to go to. For an individual 
Scholarship please contact Antho-
ny DeMarco or Micheal Jaszczak 
by mail at PSH Alumni  6285 
W54th St Parma, OH 44129 
Scholarships 2018 
1956 Jon Bailey $$$$ + 
Golden R Reunion $$$$ 
1953 Richard Trackler $$$$ 
1971 Class Memorial $$$$ 
Golden Reunion $1000 Scholar-
ship 
Class of 1962 55th Reunion 
$1000 Scholarship 
Neil Hamadey $$$$ Scholarship 
Donations 
Richard Pinkerton ‘51 
Wayne Ecke ‘62 
Jim Redovian ‘61 
Paula Gunderman Hill ‘62 
Jim Tichy ‘67 
Class of 1967 $100 

This is a photo of all the Hall of Fame members 
who were able to attend this years Hall of Fame-
dinner. The total number of Hall of Fame 
Members is 74 Here are their names below and 
on page 7. 

Sharon Althoff (Bezik) 
‘65 
Lee J Bailey* ‘29 
Carol Bartel (Lisy) ‘54 
Jim Bartel ‘51 
Irma Barton ‘46 
Rosemarie A Benya ‘60 
Robert Bergstrom ‘48 
Herbert Bonkowsky ‘59 
Joseph Bosoty ‘46 
Robert Bolton ‘ 57 

Sallie Bright (Jorgensen) ‘47 
Robert Brugge* ‘44 
Arlynn Burton (Schmidt)* ‘37 
James Campi  ‘59 
Joseph M. Coleman*   ‘53 
Marilyn Coleman
(Marquette)’53  
Carmen Cozza     ‘48 
Anthony DeMarco  ‘62 
Darlene DeMarco (Wendel) ‘63 
 
 

Karen Dendorfer (Spillner) ‘57 
Robert Emfield ‘59 
Karen a Eterovich’79 
Nancy Anne Fedak ‘66 
Barbara J. Filipow (Tomc)  ‘61 
Eugene Benjamin Filipow ‘57 
Gilbert M. Fritzsche  ‘65 
Robert Funk    ‘55 
Kent A. Geist ‘67 
Charles Germana   ‘64 
Continued page 7 
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PSH ANNUAL FLORIDA REUNION LUNCH 

Thursday, February 8, 2017 
11:30am  to  3:00pm 

MISTO BAR AND GRILL 
231 DEL PRADO BLVD. 

CAPE CORAL, FLORIDA 3399 
PLEASE NOTE THE CHANGE IN VENUE 

MENU 

Choose one 
CHICKEN TOSCANA 

Egg batter parmesan cheese batter chicken 
In lemon butter white wine sauce served with homemade pasta. 

SEAFOOD CREPES 

Handmade crepes stuffed with scallops, shimp, blue crab and mascaepone 

Baked with lobster veloute 
LASAGNA 

Homemade pasta with beef, veal, pork and ricotta cheese with 
Tomato sause and mozzarella cheese 

DESSERT 

Yellow cake with lemon custard, topped with seasonal fruit and whipped 
Cream 

Homemade garlic rolls, non-alcoholic beverages 
CASH BAR—HAPPY HOUR PRICES 

As always, friends and family are welcome to attend. 
Please mail your check with your choice of entree  

Price includes appetizers, one entrée, non-alcoholic beverage, tax and  

gratuity—$19.00 a person 
Please mail your check with your choice of entrée to 
Bruno Tommasini 4417 Country Club Blvd. B 6 Cape 

Coral, Florida 33904 
Include your name, phone number and  email address with your  

Reservation. Deadline is February 3rd for all reservations. 

 _______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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               Featured Article By A DeMarco 
     Richard L Pinkerton PSH Class of 1951 
            2005 PSH Hall of Fame Inductee 
  Richard was a 1951 graduate of Parma Schaaf High. He was 
in varsity football and track. He was also Student City Manager 
for 2 years. He attended Michigan University were he was the 
55th executive Secretary of the Student Union, number two 
man on its Board of Directors. He is an active debater and won 
the State of Michigan Junior Division in the Hurst Newspa-
per’s Tournament of Orators  in 1953. His other activities in-
cluded membership in the Michigamua, Toastmasters, Sphinx 
Air Force ROTC, Arnold Air Society, Scabbard and Blade, and 
Phi Gamma Delta. He graduated from The University of Mich-
igan and the 390th AFROTC Detachment in Ann Arbor MI 
as a 2nd Lt. in June of 1955.  
  Richard’s first active duty was the HQs of the 327th Fighter 
Group in the Air Defense Command as the Base Manpower-
Organization Officer Truax Field Madison ,WI. He served 2 
years there. He elected to stay in the active reserves for what 
would be a long and distinguished career ending in 1978. After 
leaving active duty, he served several years Air Reserve Training 
Centers and in 1962 he was sent to the 179thTac Fighter 
Group in the Ohio Air National Guard. This Assignment al-
lowed Richard to work as a market research analyst for the Har-
ris Corp and finish his MBA at Case Western Reserve. In 
1966, as the Vietnam War heated up, Richard volunteered for 
the 1127th USAF Field Activities Group, an elite clandestine 
human intelligence gathering unit composed of modern day 
OSS types. He would no longer be able to return to his first 
love working with fighter pilots, but he would spend the next 
10 years trying to save them. In 1969 Richard received his PhD 
and began a long and successful academic business schools ca-
reer -U of Wisconsin, Capital in Columbus, California State U 
in Fresno. 
  Married with 2 children, Dr Pinkerton continued his Profes-
sor/ USAF careers. He worked on operation Homecoming 
Task Force charged with finding and bringing home POW ‘s 
from SE Asia and other USAF Intelligence Service.  
  He retired in 1978 as a Lt Col with 22 years of Service. Fami-
ly, academics, and business demands forced this difficult 
choice. He was awarded by a senior Air Force Col. the Merito-
rious Service Medal.  
  In 2000 he retired from Cal St. in Fresno. as Professor Emeri-
tus. He is now retired, living in Strongsville, Ohio.  He has 
written and collaborated on a number of books. He is active 
with a number of organizations and still guest lectures. He is 
still involved with the Alumni Assoc. and an active donor. Full 
details can be found in “Who’s Who in America. “ 
 
The photo to the right is Richard at the last HOF Diner Induc-
tion. The photos on page 6 are of the HOF Dinner everyone 
except the inductees and a guest, payed for their own dinners. 
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Timothy Gilligan ‘75 
Neil Giraldo’73 
Thomas A Good ‘60 
Neil Hamadey    ‘63 
Frank A. Herda   ‘66 
Ronald Hutchings*  ‘52 
Kay Janney (Print)   ‘55 
Michael Jaszczak     ‘80 
Lauretta Jones    ‘70 
Sharon Jones (Arko)  ‘67 
Dianna Kall (Pavisich)  ‘78 
Lorrie Kapp (Kapusta)  ‘64 
Jack Krise, Jr.   ‘75 
Kathleen Lamancusa      
(Wielicki)‘73 
Curt H. Liebert*    ‘44 
William M. Lynk  ‘75 
William Mason  ‘77 
Ronald Mottl   ‘52 
Lois Overbeck (Dychko)*  ‘45 
James Peck    ‘75 
Richard L. Pinkerton  ‘51 
Lynea Pollock (Glabb)  ‘74 
Robert Quick*   ‘39 
George “Red” Rees*   ‘39 
Fred (Rick) Reinert   ‘43 
Sandra L. Rowlett (Kukis)  ‘78 
Alan Ruck      ‘74 
Joseph Thomas Sadie   ‘62 
Edward Sarian*  ‘58 
Norman Shibley*    ‘39 
Barbara Siegfried(Kitchen)* ‘55 
David Smallwood   ‘68 
Donna Smallwood (Rees)*   ‘56 
Tim Tomc         ‘71 
William L. Tuchek    ‘54 
Esther Varga (Pfister)*   ‘44 
Robert H. Vasil     ‘62 
Ed Vittardi     ‘80 
Marty Vittardi    ‘73 
Mickey Vittardi  ‘78 
John Walter*    ‘65 
Wendel Willmann    ‘53 
Phyllis Williams (Martin)*  ‘48 
Donald Wilson   ‘52 
John Michael Yurkiw   ‘72 
* denotes Deceased 



2017/18 PSH Newsletter Order Form 
Name _______________________Grad Year*____ 
Address___________________________________ 
City________________ State_____  Zip_________ 
Email________________ Grad Name*__________ 
Hardcopy Newsletter__ $7-1 year    $14 –2 years 
Checks (no cash) payable to: PSH Alumni Assoc. 
Send: PSH Alumni, Attn. Tony DeMarco 
6285 W 54Th St Parma, Oh 44129 
 
FOR ALL PSH  MUGS, CAPS AND ALL APPAREL, WE 
SUGGEST  FOR THE NEAR FUTURE YOU WILL BE 
ABLE TO  ORDER ALL PSH  (not Alumni )
MERCHANDISE FROM THE PSH ATHLETIC DEPT. 
CONTACT  RYAN MADISON ON LINE AT MADI-
SONR@PARMACITYSCHOOLS.ORG FOR PRICES 
AND SHIPPING COST. 
Please remember that any monetary donation to the 
PSH Alumni Assoc. is tax deductible. You can direct 
that donation to any Alumni program or school activity 
or dept. We are also looking for scholarship donations 
or Sponsors for a scholarship's in your name for a de-
serving PSH grad. For more information contact Presi-
dent Michael Jaszczak at pshalum@pshalumni.org. 
For Individual Scholarships info, contact by mail, An-
thony DeMarco At the PSH school address  

 

YEARBOOK ORDER PSH Alumni Assoc. We will pick up do-
nations in the Parma area. Thanks to all who donated. For spe-
cial order pre 1950, contact A DeMarco. At the high school        
ORDER FORM 
Name___________________ Grad Class_____ 
Address____________________ City__________ State____ 
Zip ___   Email or Phone #———————————-Yearbook year ____  
$40.00 postage included 
Make Check Payable to: PSH Alumni Assoc. 
PSH Alumni Assoc. 6285 W54 th St. Parma, Oh 44129 
1950-10 1951-6 1952-9 1953-9 1954-7 1955-7 1956-4 1957-0 
1958-3 1959– 0 1960-5 1961--3 1962-1 1963-0 1964-0 1965-0 
1966-0 1967-1 1968-2 1969--4 1974-0 1975-1 1977-1 1978-3 
1979-1 1980-1 1981-1 1983-5 1985-2 1989-4 1991-5 1995-3 
1996-5 1997-0 1998-2 1999-2 2000-4 2001-3 2002–4 2003-4  
2004-6 2005-5 2006-5 2007-8 2008-5 2009-1 2010-1 2013-1  
Don’t be fooled by people and companies selling PSH year-
books on line. They are not originals and may cost two to 
three times as much. 
_____________________________________________ 
Did You Know ?  John Walter 1965 was the founding 
Editor of the USA TODAY in 1982. He is a member 
of the PSH HALL OF FAME inducted in 2009. 
 


